
- BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION OF UTAH - 
 
 
South Central Utah Telephone Association, 
Inc.’s Proposed Tariff Revisions 
 

 
DOCKET NO. 19-052-T01 

 
ORDER 

 
 

ISSUED: May 29, 2019 
 
 On April 15, 2019, South Central Utah Telephone Association, Inc. (“SCUTA”) filed 

Advice Letter No. T-19-052-T01, proposing revisions to its Local Tariff (“Tariff”). SCUTA 

requested an effective date of May 14, 2019 for these Tariff modifications. SCUTA’s filing 

generally proposes to (1) clean up outdated tariff sheets; (2) add new service offerings; and (3) 

delete services where there are no customers. 

 On April 15 and May 6, 2019, the Public Service Commission (“PSC”) issued action 

requests to the Division of Public Utilities (“DPU”). On May 8, 2019, the DPU filed a request for 

an extension of time until June 30, 2019 to respond to the action requests. As a result of 

SCUTA’s communications with the DPU, on May 8, 2019, SCUTA filed corrected Tariff Sheet 

Nos. 22 and 23. 

 On May 13, 2019, the PSC issued a notice granting the DPU’s request for an extension of 

time and an order suspending the Tariff changes SCUTA requests in this docket. On May 17, 

2019, SCUTA filed updated tariff sheets and proposed an effective date of May 31, 2019 for the 

Tariff changes.  

 On May 20, 2019, the DPU filed comments describing the reasons for the filing (original 

and updated) and concluding SCUTA’s proposed rates for new services appear to be just and 

reasonable. The DPU states that SCUTA is a telephone cooperative and is adhering to the 

requirements for introducing new services as specified in Utah Code Ann. § 54-7-12(7). The 
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DPU recommends the PSC approve SCUTA’s Tariff revisions with an effective date of May 31, 

2019. 

 Having reviewed the filed tariff sheets, and based on the DPU’s comments and 

recommendation, the PSC approves SCUTA’s proposed Tariff sheet revisions as filed, with an 

effective date of May 31, 2019. 

 DATED at Salt Lake City, Utah, May 29, 2019. 

 
/s/ Michael J. Hammer 
Presiding Officer 

 
Approved and Confirmed May 29, 2019 as the Order of the Public Service Commission 

of Utah. 

/s/ Thad LeVar, Chair 
 
 
/s/ David R. Clark, Commissioner 
 
 
/s/ Jordan A. White, Commissioner 

 
Attest: 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#308462 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

 I CERTIFY that on May 29, 2019, a true and correct copy of the foregoing was served 
upon the following as indicated below: 
 
By Email: 
 
Kira M. Slawson (kslawson@blackburn-stoll.com) 
Blackburn & Stoll, LC 
 
Lorrie Bernstein (lorrie.bernstein@mossadams.com) 
Moss Adams 
 
Patricia Schmid (pschmid@agutah.gov)  
Justin Jetter (jjetter@agutah.gov) 
Robert Moore (rmoore@agutah.gov) 
Steven Snarr (stevensnarr@agutah.gov) 
Assistant Utah Attorneys General 
 
Madison Galt (mgalt@utah.gov) 
Division of Public Utilities 
 
By Hand-Delivery: 
 
Office of Consumer Services 
160 East 300 South, 2nd Floor 
Salt Lake City, UT 84111 

__________________________________ 
Administrative Assistant 
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